SOUTH DAKOTA BOARD OF REGENTS

Academic and Student Affairs

AGENDA ITEM: 6-E (2)

DATE: December 6-8, 2016
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SUBJECT: BOR Policy 2:28 — Proficiency Examination (First Reading)

Beginning with the August 2014 retreat, the system has been engaged in an extensive
process to refine the existing System General Education Requirements outlined in Policy 2:7 and
2:26. The Board reviewed an informational item during the March/April 2016 meeting that
outlined a number of action items that would be emerging through BOR Policy revisions leading
into the Fall 2017 term. During the August 2016 retreat, the Board approved the second reading
of policies 2:7 and 2:26 which resulted in the elimination of Institutional Graduation Requirements
and outlined the formation of a System General Education Council. Additionally, at this same
meeting the Board approved revisions to BOR Policy 2:11 Assessment that created a framework
for assessment of individual student works from approved system General Education coursework.
An initial draft of the proposed guidelines are included on the Board December 2016 agenda for
review. In the list of eight action items presented to the Board during the March/April 2016
meeting, #7 recommended “Replace the CAAP with an objective assessment structure,” noting
that the new approach would create alignment between student learning outcomes and evolving
assessment strategies. Furthermore, the new model would better align with HLC accreditation
requirements and the system’s growing distance student population.

In line with the above recommendation (and with an initial draft of the General Education
Assessment Guidelines under review), the Board is asked to consider repealing BOR Policy 2:28
Proficiency Examination (see Attachment 1), and end system-wide testing using CAAP following
the Fall 2016 semester. Specifically, the request to repeal would not take full effect until the
March/April 2017 meeting due to the Board’s two reading requirement for policy revisions. AS a
result, continuing to test during the Spring 2017 term will present the following issues for
students/campus:

1. Institutions continue to expend resources (time, energy, financial) on CAAP testing for a
group of students that would need to be tested prior to the scheduled March/April meeting;

2. Students who have been monitoring BOR action related to repealing the CAAP may opt to
not sit for the examination or request deferment for the Spring 2017 term as the
consequences for not testing are removed prior to the end of the term;

(Continued)
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DRAFT MOTION 20161206_6-E(2): | move to approve the first reading to repeal BOR Policy
2:28 Proficiency Examination as presented, with the intent of placing system CAAP testing on
hold for the Spring 2017 semester.


https://www.sdbor.edu/the-board/agendaitems/Documents/2014/August/2_BORRetreat0814.pdf
https://www.sdbor.edu/the-board/agendaitems/Documents/2016/6_E1_BOR0816.pdf
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3. Students ineligible to register for courses due to failed attempts or failure to meet CAAP
requirements must sit out an additional semester; and

4. Students who have meet all graduation requirements except CAAP will continue to have
their degree withheld until the end of the Spring 2017 term;

If the Board is supportive of the first reading to repeal BOR Policy 2:28, authority is also
being sought to place Spring 2017 testing on hold pending final approval during the March/April
2017 meeting. If the second reading to repeal is not approved then those students who would have
been flagged for testing next term will be required to sit for the examination in Fall 2017.
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